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United Way and the City of London
· Many of you will have seen the Action Plan released on International Literacy Day by the City of London and the United Way of London and Middlesex. The Action Plan provides an overview of some of the activity that developed out of the literacy report that was released in December 2007. (reports are available on United Way website) 
· The Action Plan identifies three areas: Child and Youth, the Workplace, and Social Marketing and Awareness of Literacy.
· Literacy Link South Central has a project that has been funded by MTCU to look at how to generate community support and interest in literacy. This project began in June/08 and will run until May/09. Project activities support the goals of the Social Marketing and Awareness committee of the Action Plan.
· A City-wide Literacy Photo Contest is just a small part of this marketing and awareness activity.  Look for it early in 2009!
Educational Interviews

· Goal: to meet with laid-off workers at Action Centres to discuss next educational steps 

· With our literacy partners across Southern Ontario, we are conducting this as a pilot project. 400 interviews will be completed in total. 

MTCU Projects 2008-2009
· Succession planning in the literacy field

· Social issue marketing- including international research on how other countries celebrate the value of education

· Designing literacy materials for the deaf/blind stream

· Job Creation Partnership- 
1) Designing Clear Writing business and marketing tools
      2) Applying online tools to help LLSC with service planning and communication 
(wiki, blog, voki etc)

Other: 
· Partnership with 2 other networks: creating Clear Writing tool kit for literacy networks across the province

· Continued work of service planning and information and referral

Pending:

· Literacy Link South Central is exploring a joint project proposal with the Employment Sector Council of London/Middlesex. The proposal, if funded, will help the employment and literacy communities to understand one another better, make better referrals, and do better community planning as it relates to literacy. We hope that this project will start in December/08 or January/09.

